Production Committee Report
December 2010

The Production Committee held a brief meeting on December 15th at the Theatre Harrisburg Production Center. In attendance were Bob Eisenhour, Wayne Minnich, David Walker and Paul Foltz, chair.

The main portion of the meeting was devoted to a review/update of the needs for the January concert. 
· A costume list, in addition to our regular black shirts and trousers, was drawn up with resources to find various pieces. It was decided for the Israeli song to create blue and white scarves that would give the feel of a prayer shawl without actually being one. It was hoped that this would avoid any possible offense to potential audience members. These scarves would be the only pieces that would have to be acquired for the concert. 
· Each chorus member will be asked to supply a suitcase to use as a prop and costume carrier. 

· A few other small decorative touches may be added to the set but nothing that will cause trouble with traveling since this concert plays in four different venues.
· The electronic piano is reserved for the Saturday concert. 

· We will have to check with each venue for lighting and sound system availability. 

· We will discuss with Chuck Atwell if the lighting system that he provided for the Christmas Cabaret will be available for the January show at the Maennerchor and if he will be available to T.D. for the two weekends. 

· We will have to have the ability to use an accompaniment track for one song. 
· Call time for each of the Sunday concerts will be Noon to allow enough time for set up and the singers to get comfortable with the sound of the room as well as to review/adjust any blocking.

· Ushers as well as box office personnel have yet to be lined up for the four venues.

The committee moved onto the April, guest concert. Washington has been unable to adjust their schedule to come up in the spring so the committee is recommending that we drop the guest concert from our schedule and refund the few season ticket holders for that concert or offer them an additional ticket for the June Concert. Washington is interested in coming up to do a concert in Harrisburg possibly next fall or in spring of 2012. Both possibilities will be pursued.
We had hoped to do work on the June 2011 concert but due to Dave’s illness and the loss of his music program on his computer, we had to delay that discussion until our January meeting.

With that decision, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Paul R. Foltz

Chair

